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Hearing to consider an appeal to Condition 22 (now Condition 20) imposed on Tentative Parcel Map
P06-0025 requiring the destruction of existing wells on APN 109-071-28 to create two parcels on a
2.92 acre site, consisting of 1.0 and 1.92 acres respectively in the Shingle Springs area. (District II)
RECOMMENDED ACTION: Planning Services recommends the Board of Supervisors deny  P06-
0025A, thereby upholding the approval of P06-0025 by the Zoning Administrator, subject to the
conditions and based on the findings listed on Attachment 1.

Background: Parcel Map P06-0025 was approved on November 21, 2007, by the Zoning
Administrator to create two parcels.  Because the project has a General Plan Land Use Designation
of Medium Density Residential (MDR) and is located within the Shingle Springs Community Region,
the project would be required to connect to EID public water to serve both parcels.  The Department
of Environmental Management required the applicant to destroy the on-site well as a condition of
approval. The existing well does not meet current County standards for well construction. As stated in
the letter prepared by Environmental Management, the on-site well could potentially contaminate the
public water system.  The project would connect to public water; therefore, the well is not needed as
a water source.

Contact: Gregory L. Fuz (5445)/Lawrence W. Appel (7698)/Gina Hunter (3617)
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